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A n important goal for 
middle school science 
classes is to teach stu-
dents how to gather 

data, organize and analyze the infor-
mation, and then use it to support a 
hypothesis.  This is required as part 
of the RI Grade Span Expectations.  
What better way to do this than to 
have kids collect data in the field 
alongside scientists who do this 
every day?  Chariho Middle School 
(CMS) has come up with a great 
program that not only helps kids 
learn scientific methods, but gets 
them outside to learn about local 
stream habitats as well. 
 
     Two CMS science teachers, John 
Labriola and Dan Potts, have de-
signed a program around the na-
tional education program “Salmon 
in the Classroom”.  Every seventh 
grader in the school is involved in 
raising Atlantic salmon using equip-
ment provided through RI Depart-
ment of Environmental Manage-
ment’s Aquatic Resource Education 
Program.  The goal is to eventually 
release the salmon into the best 
habitat they can find for them.  First 
the students must research habitat 
requirements for these fish, includ-
ing temperature and water chemis-
try for the eggs.  Then they must 
determine where the young salmon 
should live in the wild for their best 
chance at survival into adulthood.      

An important step in this process is 
to have students attend field trips to 
examine three sites on the Meadow 
Brook.  After collecting data on 
these sites, the students are required 
to analyze their data and establish 
which site, if any, would be best to 
release the salmon fry. 

     WPWA became involved with 
this project through a grant from the 
Rhode Island Rivers Council 
(RIRC).  The RI General Assembly 
created the RIRC to coordinate   
efforts to improve the quality of the 
state’s rivers and their watersheds.  
Because CMS is collecting data in 
the Wood-Pawcatuck Watershed, 
WPWA wanted to find a way to 
work with the students to organize 
and post the data on our website.  
We also wanted to provide some 
expertise in the classroom and field 
trips so that the students could learn 
from field scientist as well as their 
teachers. 

     The objectives for this program 
state: “Through their research and 
field experience students will de-
velop an understanding of the biotic 
and abiotic factors which affect the 
stability of an ecosystem. In addi-
tion students will demonstrate their 
ability to gather, organize, and ap-
ply scientific information in order to 
support a hypothesis. Finally, stu-
dents will develop knowledge of the 
affects of human activities on the 
health of an ecosystem.”  WPWA’s 
role was to assist with training the 
students to use sampling equipment; 
accompany classes on their field 
trips; and then develop, train, and 
institute a data management system 
that can be posted on both CMS and 
WPWA’s websites. 
 

     WPWA met with the teachers in 
January to develop a timeline and 
determine desired outcomes.  Dur-
ing February and March WPWA 
used data from previous years’ field 
trips to develop a format for analyz-
ing and posting the data.  Also in 
March WPWA took part in class-
room exercises at CMS to train stu-
dents in the use of sampling equip-
ment such as dissolved oxygen, ni-
trate, and phosphorus test kits; flow 
measurements; and benthic aquatic 
macroinvertebrates identification.  
In April WPWA staff attended three 
days of field trips with the students.   

 

Rhode Island Rivers Council Grant Engages Local Students by Denise Poyer 
Field Trips and Research Data Management with Chariho Middle School Science Classes 

CMS Science Teacher, Dan Potts, and his students 
discuss their collected data  

Continued page 2 
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From the Executive Director 
 

     June marks the time for our annual 
membership drive.  If you haven’t yet 
renewed, please visit www.wpwa.org 
and do so online or fill out and remit 
the form on page 3.   In this edition of 
Watershed we present our 2009     
supporters.  Upon reflection, I can’t 
help but feel  proud and overjoyed by 
the generous contributions our    
members have made through these 
tough economic times.  The support 
you provide to WPWA helps make all 
of our watershed protection efforts 
possible. I extend a hearty Thank 
You to all our 2009 supporters and 
especially to those who have re-
cently renewed their memberships. 
              

     This summer there are a multitude 
of projects and programs in full swing 
at WPWA.  So many, in fact,  that 
Watershed alone can’t  keep you fully 
apprised of all our great work.  By 
providing us with your email address 
we can send you special announce-
ments and updates which might not 
be included in the newsletter.  Keep 
in mind that it will never be shared or 
sold by WPWA.  Send us an email to 
be sure you’re on our list and visit our 
website regularly for updates.  
 

     Before heading onto a river during 
the paddling season, first check our 
River Conditions Map online 
(www.wpwa.org/river.php) for up to 
date paddler warnings.  A major 
warning you’ll find cautions against 
paddling through the village of Shan-
nock until the end of the 2010 sum-
mer.  WPWA’s Lower Shannock 
Dam removal project is finally under-
way and the deconstruction will make 
portaging there impractical.  I recom-
mend that paddlers avoid the section 
of the Pawcatuck River that runs from 
the Horseshoe Dam to the Lower 
Shannock Dam. Paddlers will still 
have easy access into the river imme-
diately below the construction 
area.   Stay safe while on 
the rivers this summer 
and ALWAYS wear a life 
jacket.  

 

In addition to the normal data collec-
tion WPWA brought an electric back-
pack fish shocker so that students 
could also sample for resident fish.  
During May and June, WPWA organ-
ized the students’ data in the new sys-
tem, and then instructed select classes 
in how to use the system and how to 
post the data on-line.  The only piece 
of this project left to do is to post the 
results of this project on WPWA’s 
website, which should be done by the 
end of this month. 

     Field trips are especially important 
in helping students put into practice 
basic science techniques that they’ve 
learned in the classroom.  The kids 
take actual measurements, make judg-
ment calls on habitat parameters, and 
look at living creatures while trying 
to identify them.  Equally important is 
the personal experiences the students 
have in the outdoors.   
 

     They are exposed to the sensation 
of what a stream temperature of 10 
degrees Celsius feels like (very cold) 
or that water pressure will push your 
waders into your legs.  There is the 
thrill of discovering insects on the 
underside of a log or struggling to 
scoop up a fish with your net before 
they escape.  There is cooperation and 
confidence in discussing with class-
mates what percentage of leaf cover 
is over the stream, or how much sand, 
gravel and cobble comprises the 
stream bed.  As much as it is common 
sense to practice these skills outside it 

is also empowering to the student.  
Things come together in their minds – 
the macroinvertebrates that are food 
for the salmon, the trees shading the 
water to keep the temperature cool, 
and the rocks providing riffles that 
integrate more oxygen into the system 
for the aquatic animals. 
 

     In the short term it is hoped that 
programs such as “Salmon in the 
Classroom” will improve students’ 
scores on standardized tests.  It is 
known that field trips like these     
engage students in a way that  
classroom-only learning never can.  
“Quantitative and qualitative studies 
highlight the immense benefits of an 
integrated environmental education 
framework. In one study of 40 
schools, 92 percent of students who 
were taught using the environment as 
the integrating context academically 
outperformed their peers in traditional 
programs.”1  For some students the 
exposure and intimate look at the 
natural world through habitat assess-
ment inspires them in future classes.  
Chemistry, physics, and biology take 
on a personal meaning because they 
have seen firsthand how these play a 
role in the life of their fish.   
 

WPWA was very pleased to be able 
to take this project a step further and 
post the students’ data to provide va-
lidity and importance to the informa-
tion collected.  We hope to secure 
more funding in the future to work on 
similar projects with other schools in 
the Watershed. 
 

1 Quote from RIEEA “Environmental 
Literacy Plan Case for Support”; 
study from EETAP Resource Library 
No. 46, February 1999. 

WPWA Program Director, Denise Poyer,     
electrofishing with CMS Students  

on the Meadow Brook  

  Continued from page 1 

CMS students gathering stream data 

http://www.wpwa.org�
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On a morning bright and chilly 
I went to the water's head 
Over moss, rock and lily 
To the largest trout to tread. 
 
Uneducated prey were they 
Creatures without reason yet 
By instinct feared the bottom shift 
Or overhead a silhouette. 
 
With only current treading moves 
They rested in the cut bank shade 
Cave guard sentries waiting for 
An erring meal to promenade. 
 
Camped on bank I waited for 
Failing light when big trout stir 
A miner's lamp upon my head 
I tied a fly with squirrel fur. 
 
Heard familiar sucking sounds 
From waters near the cut bank steep 
Insects pulled down in the water 
While I slid into the deep. 
 
Like a reaper I drew poolward 
Sneaking, flicking arcs of line 
Laid my fur fly on the surface 
Where the pool and wood entwine. 
 
The living shock that sudden started 
Left the deep and reached my hand 
Snapped the creatures on both ends 
And too the intervening strand. 
 
The battle ended when I dragged it 
On its side in grasses tall. 
Lamplight arced across its form 
And it was not a trout at all. 
 

Dark blue back of mottled marble 
Gold bars upright on each side 
Red dots scattered in profusion 
Scorning camouflage to hide. 
 
Never had I caught one like this 
But I'd seen it once before 
Saw it in an ancient painting 
Of a fish that was no more. 
 
My breast was filled with pride but then 
Reflection found its way within. 
 
I wondered had I manhood proven 
That this creature now was mine? 
Needed I sadistic pleasure 
Or upon its flesh to dine? 
 
It seemed that creatures of the sea 
Would better in the water be. 
 
I knelt and raised the salmon's head 
Leaned and looked into its eye 
For an instant we were brothers 
Here to knowledge unify. 
 
Quickly moved it to the water  
Watched it swim and said goodbye. 
 
 
Saw it as a messenger 
Hidden secrets to reveal 
From afar in unknown waters 
Here to break a hidden seal. 
 
From the distant upper ocean 
Came alone to go upstream 
To reveal the source of life 
In the universe unseen. 
 

In Upstream Waters,  
By WPWA Member, Ben Korgen 

Send your submissions for possible inclusion in WATERSHED to info@wpwa.org  

Special Thanks to  
URE Outfitters of Hope Valley, RI 

 for generously donating the  
Perception Express Kayak  

and Bending Branches Whisper Paddle. 

Thank You to everyone who showed their  
support by purchasing a Kayak Raffle ticket!  

 

The lucky winner was  
Joan Leonard McGrath,  

a WPWA member of nearly 15 years! 

W PWA’s Annual Meeting  
was held on Thursday, May           

20th at the SK Land Trust’s Barn in    
Matunuck, RI.  It was a wonderful 

evening of great food and drinks and 
even better company.  Bidders of the 

Silent Auction items kept their     
fingers crossed until the event came 
to a close while WPWA Trustee, Ed 
Lombardo, had listeners captivated 

by his tales and photographs       
documenting the native Brook Trout 
on the Wood River.  Sincere Thanks 

to all who attended for helping to 
make the event a great success!   

And to...   Auction Item Donors 

Crazy Burger Café & Juice Bar  
For Catering Services 

Over the Hill Vineyard 
For Providing Wine  

Thomas F. Boving 
For Providing Home Brewed Beer 

Wood River Fly Fishing Club 
For their Leadership Giving Donation 

WPWA Membership Application 
 

Name 
 

Address 
 

City                       State           Zip 
 

Phone 
 

Email 
 

□ $25 Individual            □ $250 Sponsor 
□ $40 Family                 □ $500 Patron 
□ $50 Contributor          □ $1000 Benefactor 
□ $100 Supporter / Corporate 
 

In addition to my dues, I am enclosing      
an extra contribution of  $___________ 
 

Checks Made Payable To: WPWA 
 

Credit Card Type:   MC / Visa / AMEX 
 

# 
  

Exp.         /          3 Digit CSC # 
 

Sig. 



WPWA Members and Donors, 
Charitable Foundation 
and Government Grants, 
and In-Kind Services for the 
2009-2010 Membership year 
* Indicates Life Membership 

Membership 
Sponsors ($250) 
Anonymous 
Eric Bibler & Christina Morrow 
Pamela A. Crandall 
David & Geraldine Cunningham 
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Hagenstein 
Warren Liepold, 
     Liepold Tool & Die Co. 
Nod Meyer 
Thomas F. Moore 
* Mrs. Hatsy H. Moore 
RI Canoe & Kayak Association 
 

Supporters ($100) 
Grania H. & John W. Ackley, III 
Joellen Anderson 
Carol P. & Edward D. Baker  
Paul R. & Jane W. Blakeslee 
James & Mary Boyer 
James & Elizabeth Boylan 
Jeff Brennan, 
     United Builders Supply 
Sandra Carmichael  
     & John Faulise 
Michael & Susan Cerullo 
John Colozzi 
Alan & Charlene Desbonnet 
Theodore & Mariette Dionne 
Paul Drumm, 
     Queens River Kayaks 
James R. Dyne 
Rick Edwards, 
     RENOVA Lighting Systems, Inc. 
Peter & Judy Georg 
Robert J. Gormley, 
     SCAT Foundation 
Howland & Linda Green 
Roger & Linda Greenall 
Robert B. Hertling Jr. 
Dante G. & Angela B. Ionata 
Joseph J. & Katherine Kirby 
Peter V. & Marnie P. Lacouture 
Harold & Gaytha Langlois 
Paul Lynch, 
     WESCON 
Thomas McQuade, 
     McQuade's ACE Hardware 
William J. Meyer 
Arthur C. & Martha O. Milot 
Merrill K. & Margaret J. Moone 
Henry A. Muller  
Brian & Barbara Murphy,  
     Atkisson Electric Co. 
Dr. & Mrs. Ralph A. O'Connell 
Eric Orava 
Robert & Gail Ornstein 
Mary & James F. Padbury  
Paul E. Pezza 
Martin & Barbara Pierce 
Bradford Preston  
     & Seethong Mungmee 

Richard B. Quinn 
Carla & Russ Ricci 
Peter & Ann Rothschild 
Betty Salomon  
David  Salomon & Allison Crump 
Judith Salomon & Jerry Weiss 
Jan Salsich  
Francis B. Sargent, Jr.  
Robert J. & Elizabeth B. Schiedler 
Jeffrey J. & Mary T. Shepherd 
Thurman M. & Doris B. Silks 
Stonington Garden Club 
James M. Tackach 
Vaughn Eyecare L.L.C. 
Howard & Michelle Walker  
Harold R. Ward  
Gabriel Warren & Ana Flores 
Peter Winne  
Ann & Walter Wojciechowski 
* Linda & Ed Wood 
H. C. Woodmansee & Son, Inc. 
 
 

Contributors ($50) 
Bill & Chris Anderson  
Lorraine & Joseph Arruda  
Mark D. & Carol Ann Baker  
Albert J. & Sandra P. Ball  
John J. Barney  
Ted & Jo-Ann Bates  
Ms. Margaret S. Bearn  
Mr. & Mrs. William Blunt White 
Efrem Bromberg 
     & Nancy Graham 
Barbara & Bill Capalbo  
Marian D. Carapezza  
Vincent Ciaramella  
James T. & Bernice J. Clancy  
Joshua D. Clements  
Lois Collins-Ladd  
Karin E. & Peter D. Conopask 
Mark E. Crook,  
     Stiller Distributors, Inc. 
Wade & Jill Diehl  
Ernest & Jean Dion  
David T. & Ellen E. Dodge  
Louise Durfee  
Robert Ellis & Kathy Margerison 
Dr. Patricia J. Fontes  
Donald W. Forsyth  
Hilary Fortune & the Navigators                   
     The Compass School 
Joseph & Marie Fox  
Thomas A. Ginty Jr.  
Frank  & Susan Golet  
Paul & Guin Goscinski  
Tom K. Green  
Bruce & Susan Guarino,  
     Guarino Painting 
Barbara Hale Davis  
Lawrence L. Hayden  
John H. Howland  
Elwood M. & Cynthia G. Johnson 
Evan & Catherine Jones  
Meg Kerr & Bob Vanderslice 
David Kuylen  
John C. Levanti, Esq.  
Thomas & Susan Lloyd  
Eileen M. Malsick  

Claude M. & Lisa L. Masse  
Elizabeth & David McNab  
Joseph F. & Teresa A. Mellor  
Thomas G. & Deborah J. Miller 
Carolyn Moultrop  
Sanford Neuschatz  
Deirdre J. O'Connor  
* Maurice V. Orlando  
Gus Pagel  
John Parker 
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Payne, Jr. 
Kenneth F. Payne & Helen Drew 
Harvey & Sarah Perry  
Paul E. Pezza  
Sandra M. Poirier  
Bradford J. Preston  
     & Seethong Mungmee 
Susan R. Rittling  
Noel B. Rowe & Abigail Barber 
Thomas P. Sculco, M.D.  
Anne B. Sheffield  
Elaine Siwicki 
Margaret T. Stone  
Elise A. Torello 
David and Linda Turano  
Fred N. Vocatura  
Ted Watson & Lauren Lawder 
Shelley & Bill White 
Wincheck Pond Taxpayers Assn. 
Jake & Linda Wise 
      

Family ($40) 
Richard J. & Marcia E. Albro  
Brian R. & Sally A. Allen  
Rocco & Sally Andreozzi 
Manfred & Dan Armbruster  
Arthur L. & Julia A. Armstrong 
Peter V. August  
A. Curtis & Linda Berggren  
Martin J. Bide & Nedra Reynolds 
Robert J. & Eileen Bohler  
Laura J. & Michael R. Bottaro 
John J. & Lori J. Bouchard  
Thomas & Kristina Boving 
James & Elizabeth Boylan  
Julia Bradford & Charles Warner 
Mr. Browne’s Environmental Club    
     at North Kingstown High 
John Buscaglia & Susan Shaw 
Robert S. & Charlene K. Butler 
Ed Carapezza & Marsha Brown 
Gloria A. & Lawson M. Cary, III 
Dr. Joseph S. & Joan H. Ceo 
Marty & George Champlin, Jr. 
Kevin & Kimberly Charlet  
Joyce P. & William A. Clark III 
Will & Cathy Collette  
Donald L. & Ellen B. Conner  
The Costello Family  
David & Cassandra Crandall 
Steven J. Crandall & Family  
Ann Crawford & Bill Bishop 
Paul P. & Lora L. Dauk  
Gordon Doe & Virginia Ellis 
John & Constance Donahue  
Tim & Brenda Drury  
William Ehlert  
     & Lauryne Coleman 

Dr. & Mrs. A. John Elliot  
Robert J. & Sarah J. Enos  
Andy Fantoni & Diane Laderoute 
Carol & Ed Fazio  
Robert A. & Janice H. Fifer  
Warren A. Fitzpatrick  
     & Christine Kelly 
The Frost Family 
Walter & Hollie Galloway  
Col. Paul B. & Christa H. Gardner 
Linda A. & Ronald J. Gardrel 
Philip A. Gauvin  
Bruce Gillard  
     & Cheryl Hollingworth 
Dr. & Mrs. R. Bruce Gillie  
Peter & Dawn Glankoff  
Arthur & Marion Gold  
Mary Gordon & Arthur Cash 
Christopher Green 
Ronald S. Harwood, Jr.  
     & Gail Fisher 
Peter Heywood & Nancy Jacobs 
Verne Johnson & Robin Darcy 
Georg & Frances Hinteregger 
Thomas J. Hodgkinson  
Douglas & Morgan Hollenbeck 
Richard C. & Ardis S. Holliday 
Gerard A. & Margaret Houle 
Diana & Leland Jackson  
Karen & George Jenssen  
Verne Johnson & Robin Darcy 
Robert Jones  
Lorraine B. Joubert  
     & George W. Loomis 
Mimi & John Karlsson  
Fredrick S. Kenney  
Joseph R. Kenyon  
Kenny & Connie Klepper  
Diana J. Kushner & Kelly Orr 
LCDR, James Leonaitis & Family 
Barry Levin & Pamela Rohland 
Edward A. Lombardo, Sr.  
Mark MacCall  
Doug & Joan MacPherson  
Thomas Malone & Lynne Randall 
Edward T. Marfeo  
Barry P. & Michele A. Marland 
John & Vivian Maxson  
Denis McAuliffe  
Michael A. McCarthy  
     & Marion E. Walsh 
Thomas & Michele McCormick 
Randall & Sophie McGuire  
Bill G. & Kathy P. McKendree,  
     Watch Shade Farm 
Michael & Betty Merner  
     Earth Care Farm 
Scott & Susan R. Millar  
Al & Jeannette Misuraca  
William A. Mitchell  
     & Lorna Laurenzo 
David J. & Jill S. Moretti  
Roger F. Nadeau, Jr.  
Brian D. O'Connor  
Frank & Prudence Patnoad 
Jeff & Beth Perry  
Mike Perry & Family 
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Dennis D. Pimental 
David R. & Bridget M. Prescott 
Kelly A. & Frederick J. Presley 
Stewart T. & Sally Pucci  
John C. Quinn & Family,  
     The Carolina Compact 
Dwight & Cathy Reese  
Sylvia D. Rice  
Kevin & Maureen Ryan  
Saul B. & Jennifer Saila 
Sandra Saunders  
     & Fred Griffith 
Robert & Elizabeth Schiedler 
Susan Shaw & John Buscaglia 
Gail Shea & Thomas Haggerty 
Chris L. & Rachel Sheldon  
Maryjane Spooner  
     & Tom Butler 
Jack Spratt & Family 
Janice Sieburth  
Thomas F. & Joan C. St. Clair 
Peter & Lee Stepanishen 
Denise L. & Peter L. Stetson  
Michael & Debbie Strawderman 
Mary Anne & Jack Sumner  
Robert S. Swanson  
Eric M. & Catherine O. Taylor 
Robert S. & Patti A. Thompson 
Carol Thornber & Evan Preisser 
Charles L. & Bette E. Toscano 
Michael & Jennifer Urgo  
Rep. Donna & Henry Walsh  
William D. & Peggy Warner,    
     Locust Valley Farm 
Gary S. & Cherine K. Whitney 
Jane S. & Robert M. Whyte  
Richard P. Wood  
Robert & Karen Woods  
 

Individual ($25) 
Arnold J. Adams  
William P. Aldrich  
Tilo R. Angiolilli  
Lorraine Arruda 
Karen J. Asher  
Mrs. Clare S. Bailey  
Arthur Baldini  
Louis R. Belanger 
Dan Beltrami  
Cordalie Benoit  
Joseph Berardy  
Dr. Hillary R. Bercovici  
Richard Bergeron  
Ed Blamires  
Sam Bliven,  
     A & B Oil 
Roland A. Boisclair  
Robert T. Bolton  
Philip E. Bourque  
Erika H. Boyd  
Edward Brassard  
Thomas Brooks  
Charles Brown, IV  
Thomas M. Brusseau  
Thomas Bryson  
Donald Buchanan  
Mr. Philip L. Budlong  
Bob Burbank  

Ellen Burnett  
Elaine M. Caldarone  
Claire Y. Card  
Eugene S. Charrette  
Carol A. Chyrywaty  
James A. Cole 
Will Collette  
Betty L. Connors  
Dr. Robert L. Conrad  
Robert A. Cook  
Charlotte & Arthur Cottrell, III 
Gloria M. Courtois  
* Barbara Cronan  
Wayland D. Currie  
Joseph L. Czerwinski, Jr.  
Marc Davis  
Joseph DeAngelis  
Alan C. DeBeaulieu  
Mike Deignan  
Annelee. J. Desjarlais  
Robin B. Devin  
E. Richard Diamond, Jr.  
Alfred W. Diorio  
Nathaniel P. Dodge  
Ms. Jeannine M. Dougherty  
Sharon Ann Dragon  
Dennis J. Dubee  
Eddie Dubois  
Anne G. Earle  
Phillip A. Edwards, III  
Roseann B. Evans  
Wenley S. Ferguson  
Paul S. Follett  
Frederick J. Furlong  
Jordan J. Galetti, Jr.  
Andrea Gardiner  
Mary Ann Garner  
Thomas F. Ginnerty  
Marian A. Gleeson  
Lisa L. Gould  
Lillian M. Grant 
Christopher Green  
Gordon Gruetzmacher  
Rhea R. Guertin  
Arnold M. Hall  
Richard W. Harbach  
Richard M. Heavers  
Mabel S. Hempstead  
Frank H. Heppner  
Nancy Hess 
Elly Heyder  
Charles F. & Jean W. Hickox  
Lorraine L. Hilton  
Phil Hoffman  
Michael E. Hoxsie  
Duncan Hunter  
Janet Huntley  
Tony Imbriglio  
Lawrence E. Jacobson  
James A. Jager  
Howard R. Johnson 
Judy L. Keller  
Brother Kevin J. Kiernan  
Bernard Kilcline  
James E. Knapp  
William H. Kreuger  
Jon D. Lallo 

Judith A. Larzelere  
Jean A. LaSala  
Robert C. Lawrence  
Joan Leonard McGrath  
John A. Lowe, III  
Deb Luz  
Mrs. Marilyn J. Malina  
Joanne Malise  
* Dr. James R. Mancini 
Alfonse Manfredi  
Paola Mangiacapra  
Keith D. Manning  
Raymond Marr, 
     Marr Office Equipment, Inc. 
Cindy A. Martin  
Paul V. Martin  
* Brian and Kathy McCuin 
Donald McGovern  
Scott A. McIntyre  
Robert McRoberts  
Keith R. Menard  
William D. Metz  
Peter J. Meyer  
Gerri Miceli  
Steven E. Miller  
Tim P. Mooney  
Edward K. Mueller 
Edward & Harriet Murphy  
Marjorie Murphy  
Richard W. Nagle, Jr.  
Mrs. Anne H. Nalwalk  
Delores S. Nelson 
Barbara L. Nichols  
Frances Nichols  
Noel L. Nutini  
John F. O'Brien  
James L. & Joan O'Brien  
Candace A. Oviatt  
Donald J. Packer, Esq.  
Robert E. Palme  
Robert P. Palmer  
John A. Palumbo  
Sara A. Panciera  
Marlies Parent  
James H. Patton, Jr.  
Richard Pearce  
Raymond A. Pelland  
Robert E. Pietrusza  
Peter Pinkhover  
Ms. Mary E. Popiolek  
Nancy A. Potter  
Anna F. Prager  
James G. Quinn 
* John C. Quinn   
Richard B. Quinn  
Andrew Reid  
Matthew B. Reid  
Malcolm A. Rochford  
Clayton Roffey  
Alfred P. Rosati 
* Carl & Susan Rosen 
Jim Rubovits  
Roy D. Rushford  
Christy G. Russell  
Stanley P. Rybka  
George J. Sadue  
Jo-Ann Sarafin  

George F. Scheck  
James W. Schroer  
Matthew Schulde  
* Geoffrey B. & Susan M. Sewall 
James E. Sheehan  
Annabel E. Sherwood  
Dr. Richard E. Slimak  
Henry Snow  
Lt. Col. Louis P. Sposato  
Nicholas J. Stahl  
Kristine A. Stuart  
George R. Studley  
Diane Sudakoff  
Thomas J. Tetzner  
John A. Topping  
Earle Travis  
James G. Turek  
Raymond E. Turgeon  
Paul Vachon  
Arthur J. Viens  
Joyce Wadbrook  
Frederick F. Wagner 
Gitta Wahrenburg  
Robert M. Walsh  
Elizabeth B. Walsh  
Nancy R. Weissmuller  
David W. Whelan  
Ronald G. Wilke  
Robert Williams  
Helen Wood  
Virginia Wootten 
* Joseph Zegarzewski 
 

Annual Appeal Gifts           
 

Leadership Giving  
($1000 & above) 
Frederick C. Leonard   
 

Major Donor  
($500 to 999) 
Lorraine & Joseph Arruda 
K. C. Crandall 
     Ashaway Charitable Trust 
Malcolm & Marilyn Grant 
Susan and Paul Lovejoy 

 

1983 Founders’ Society  
($250 to 499) 
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Hagenstein 
Thomas G. Malone 
Thomas F. Moore 
 

Trustees’ Circle  
($100 to 249) 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Joellen Anderson 
Manfred & Dan Armbruster 
Pete August 
Carol & Edward Baker 
James & Mary Boyer  
Ray Cherenzia  
Vincent Ciaramella 
Steve J. Crandall 
Carol M. deBerry 
Alan & Charlene R. Desbonnet 
Frank C. & Susan G. Golet 
Howland S. & Linda Green 
Robert B. Hertling, Jr. 

 Continued next page 
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Trustees’ Circle cont. 
 

  
Dante G. & Angela B. Ionata 
Kathy Kettle & Scott Campbell,   
     Ocean Pharmacy 
Peter V. & Marnie P. Lacouture 
Harold & Gaytha Langlois 
Kurt A. & Mary E. Lenzen 
Paul Lynch,  
     Wescon 
The John & Karin  
     McCormick Foundation 
William Meyer 
Henry A. Muller  
Brian & Barbara Murphy, 
     Atkisson Electric Co. 
Sandy Neuschatz 
Robert & Gail Ornstein 
Paul E. Pezza 
Bradford Preston  
     & Seethong Mungmee 
Richard Quinn 
Russ & Carla Ricci 
Betty Salomon 
Judith Salomon & Jerry Weiss 
Robert J. & Elizabeth B. Schiedler 
Jeffrey & Mary Shepherd 
Gabriel Warren & Ana Flores  
H. C. Woodmansee & Son, Inc. 
 

Watershed Club   ($50 to 99) 
Alan Banister 
John J. Barney  
Robert Bolton 
Michael & Laura Bottaro 
James & Elizabeth  Boylan 
Jeff Brennan,  
     United Builders Supply Co. 
Mr. Philip L. Budlong 
Roberta M. Burkhardt 
John Colozzi 
Harvey & Jeanne DeMovick 
Anne Earle 
Dr. Patricia J. Fontes  
Peter & Judy Georg  
Bruce & Susan Guarino 
     Guarino Painting 
Mabel S. Hempstead  
Merrill C. Jencks, III 
Howard R. Johnson  
Evan & Catherine Jones 
Joseph J. & Katherine Kirby 
Pierre & Terry Koussa 
Jean A. & Ronnie LaSala 
Deb & Richard Latham 
James Lauro 
Robert & Peggy G. Leeson 
John C. Levanti, Esq.  
Suzanne Maclear 
Dr. James R. Mancini  
Raymond Marr 
     Marr Office Equipment, Inc. 
Bill  & Kathy McKendree      
William J. Meyer  
Tim P. Mooney  
John Parker  
Martin & Barbara Pierce 
Sandra M. Poirier  

David Salomon & Allison Crump 
Henry & Peggy Sharpe 
Maryjane Spooner & Tom Butler 
Sara L. Stelzner  
Burton Strom 
Elise A. Torello  
Fred N. Vocatura  
Henry & Donna Walsh 
Robert M. Walsh 
Nancy R. Weissmuller 
Jake & Linda Wise 
 

Stream of Friends  (Up to $49) 
Karen J. Asher  
Sam Bliven,  
     A & B Oil 
Erika H. Boyd  
Charles Brown, IV  
Dr. Joseph S. & Joan H. Ceo   
Marty & George Champlin, Jr. 
Xiu Chen 
Leila M. Connolly  
Betty L. Connors 
Patricia Cook  
Arthur M. Cottrell 
Ann Crawford & Bill Bishop 
Wayland D. Currie  
Alan C. DeBeaulieu  
Nathaniel P. Dodge  
Gordon Doe & Virginia Ellis 
Sharon Ann Dragon 
Dr. & Mrs. A. John Elliot 
Wenley S. Ferguson 
Joyce & Jerry Fingerut 
Linda Gardrel 
Philip A. Gauvin  
James & Anne Heim  
Charles F. & Jean W. Hickox 
Douglas & Morgan Hollenbeck 
Gerard A. & Margaret Houle 
Duncan Hunter 
Peter S. Innis 
Jean A. LaSala  
Joan Leonard McGrath 
Joanne Malise 
Al Manfredi  
Michael McCarthy  
     & Marion Walsh 
Scott A. McIntyre  
Elizabeth & David McNab 
William D. Metz  
Steven E. Miller  
Al & Jeannette C. Misuraca 
Dr. Biddle Morris, DMD 
Martin & Shirley Mortensen 
Carolyn Moultrop  
Edward & Harriet Murphy 
Dolores S. Nelson  
James L. & Joan O'Brien 
Candace A. Oviatt  
Donald J. Packer, Esq. 
Robert P. Palmer  
Nancy A. Potter  
Malcolm A. Rochford  
Noel B. Rowe & Abigail Barber 
Saul & Jennifer Saila 
Geoffrey & Susan Sewall 
Dr. Richard E. Slimak  

Lt. Col. Louis P. Sposato 
Diane Sudakoff 
Mary Anne & Jack Sumner 
John A. Topping 
Jake & Linda Wise 
 

Individual Donations  
Up to $500 
Malcolm & Marilyn Grant 
 

Up to $300 
Elaine M. Caldarone 
Brian & Barbara Murphy 
     Atkisson Electric 
Robert J. & Elizabeth B. Schiedler 
     In Memory of  Allan W. Ahlberg 
TU Narragansett Chapter  
     In Memory of Frank Sinoki 
Philo F. Willetts, Jr., M.D. 
 

Up to $100 
Manfred and Dan Armbruster 
Carol & Edward Baker 
John Black 
     In Memory of Yvonne Colozzi 
John Colozzi 
     In Memory of Carmella Zito 
E. Richard Diamond, Jr. 
Bob J. & Sarah J. Enos  
Gordon Gruetmacher 
Francis & Christie Jenkins 
     In Memory of Louis Pucci 
John C. Quinn & Family 
     The Carolina Compact 
Kevin & Maureen Ryan 
Peter Winne 
     In Memory of Joel Flather 
Linda & Ed Wood 
 

Up to $50 
Lorraine & Joseph Arruda 
Peter V. August 
Joyce & William  Clark III 
David T. & Ellen E. Dodge 
Georg & Frances Hinteregger 
Thomas & Susan Lloyd 
Kenneth Payne & Helen Drew 
Stewart T. & Sally Pucci 
 

Up to $25 
Martin J. Bide & Nedra Reynolds 
Robert T. Bolton  
Bob Burbank  
Ellen Burnett  
Donald L. & Ellen B. Conner 
Nathaniel P. Dodge  
Robert A. & Janice H. Fifer 
Bruce Gillard  
     & Cheryl Hollingworth 
Lillian M. Grant  
Thomas J. Hodgkinson 
Duncan Hunter  
Karen & George Jenssen 
Joseph R. Kenyon  
Alfonse Manfredi  
Mrs. Anne H. Nalwalk 
Richard Pearce  
Kevin & Maureen Ryan 
Maryjane Spooner & Tom Butler 
Kristine A. Stuart  
Mary Anne & Jack Sumner 

Robert S. Swanson  
Gitta Wahrenburg  
 

Saul Saila Fellowship Fund 
Up to $5000  
Brightman Hill Foundation 
 

Up to $500  
Malcolm and Marilyn Grant 
Dante G. & Angela B. Ionata 
Stonington Garden Club  
David & Geraldine Cunningham 
 

Up to $100  
Bobby Holcomb 
Tun L. Ong 
Edward C. & Denise J. Poyer 
Lori Urso 
 

Hiking Guide Sponsors 
 

Up to $500  
The Celico Family 
    Warehouse Beer-Wine-Liquor 
In Memory of Daniel David Celico 
Mrs. Hatsy H. Moore,  
     Moore’s Woods 
Thomas F. Moore 
URE Outfitters 
 

Up to $250 
Cherenzia & Associates 
In Memory of Raymond F. Cherenzia 
David & Geraldine Cunningham 
Paul Drumm,  
     Kenyon’s Grist Mill 
Gordon Gruetzmacher 
Paul Lynch 
     WESCON 
Ken Richmond 
     Feet First 
The Quinn Family 
     The Carolina Compact 
Washington Trust Company 
 
 

In Kind Gifts & Services 
 

Cherenzia and Associates 
     Surveying & Engineering  
Camp E-Hun-Tee 
     Property & River Maintenance 
Fuss & O’Neill Inc. 
     Engineering Services 
Honey Dew Donuts of Westerly 
     Coffee & Brewing Services 
Green Mountain Coffee Roasters 
     Bags of Coffee for Opening Day 
Pizza Place of Westerly 
     Source to Sea Lunch 
Marty Richards  
     Campus Lawn Care 
RI DEM Aquatic Resouce Ed. Ctr. 
     Fishing Poles & Tackle 
URE Outfitters 
     Source to Sea Gifts 
US Fish & Wildlife Service, 
NOAA & URI Geology Lab 
     Sampling & Stream Gauging 
 

Charitable Foundations 
$35,000   
Forrest & Frances  Lattner Fndn.      
Various Projects 
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River and Hiking Guides are $4 for WPWA members and $5 for non-members 
 

Please include $1.75 postage and handling per item ordered 
 

River Guide Qty: ______    Hiking Guide Qty: ______  
  

 Name___________________________ Address____________________________  
 
 City____________________________  State/Zip___________________________ 
 

 Phone __________________________  Email _____________________________ 
 
Mail form with payment to:  WPWA, 203 B Arcadia Road, Hope Valley, RI 02832 

or order online at http://www.wpwa.org/guides.htm 
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River Conditions Interactive Map 
 

  WPWA has launched an interactive fea-
ture on our website for paddlers of the 
Wood & Pawcatuck Rivers – a River Con-
ditions Map (RCM).   
 

     WPWA hopes to engage the public with 
this new feature in letting everyone know 
about obstructions or other problems that 
may be encountered on the rivers.  WPWA 
staff cannot cover all of the river sections 
all of the time so our members and the pub-
lic are needed now more than ever!   
 

     If you have recently been out on a sec-
tion of the Wood, Chipuxet, or Pawcatuck 
River, and have seen something of special 
concern that other paddlers should be aware 
of, please make a note on the RCM.  To do 
this you must first go to www.wpwa.org, 
and then hover over The Watershed on the 
top tab menu.  From the drop-down menu 
click on River Conditions which will bring  
you to a page titled River Conditions Re 
port. You can ‘grab & drag’ the map or  

navigate around it using the arrow keys or  
zoom tools in the upper left hand corner.  It 
is usually best to zoom in first to get to the 
section of river using the Sattelite mode 
which can be selected from the top right on 
the map.  Using your mouse, right click 
once your cursor is hovering over the area 
of concern.  A message will pop up asking 
you to enter information about the condi-
tions.  Click on this message to fill out a 
form which will alert WPWA staff to up-
date the map.   
 

     If you paddle with a GPS unit you can 
record the latitude and longitude of the site 
in question which can be later entered on 
the map.  Below the RCM, click on “click 
here” which brings up the same form but 
allows you to enter the lat. & long. manu-
ally.  This provides WPWA staff and the 
paddling public with a more accurate loca-
tion of the problem or sighting. 
 

     These forms will be sent to WPWA to be 
checked for accuracy or duplication.  We 
may contact you if we have any questions.  
Once we have verified the information we 
will post it to the map.  Please be as detailed 
as possible about the location and type of 
problem. 

  The more people who send us information, 
the more useful it will be to other users.  
This is only our first year but use of the map 
is already catching on with the general pub-
lic.  There were a number of obstructions 
from downed trees in sections of the Wood 
River from the flood.  We were able to post 
this information for June paddlers, thanks to 
several members who reported them on the 
map.  These reports also helped WPWA 
staff locate and remove the obstructions.  
 

     Of special interest during the summer 
months will be low water conditions.  This 
can make paddling especially difficult on 
the Chipuxet and upper Wood River or the 
rapids below White Rock on the Pawcatuck 
River.  Please keep in mind that most of the 
information posted on the map comes from 
the general public.  While WPWA will en-
deavor to keep information as current as 
possible, conditions on a dynamic system 
like a river can and often do change sud-
denly.   
      

      

     While you enjoy this wonderful         
watershed by boat, always  re-
member to wear your  life   
jacket   and   paddle   safely. 
 

Email denisep@wpwa.org for more information 

WPWA RIVER 
AND HIKING 

GUIDES 
By Charlie Hickox 

& Elly Heyder 

                               Wood-Pawcatuck River Guide             
                                      (2nd edition) Navigate over 60 miles                                    
                                      on the Wood & Pawcatuck Rivers by  
                                      canoe or kayak with this easy to read,  
                                      two sided map. Unfolded map is 17” x 22” 

                    Walks in the Watershed  
                   (3rd edition) Four new hikes  &  
                     minor trail updates are included  
                     in the new pocket-sized edition.   
                         Totals over 90 miles of trails! 

Special Thanks to  

On-Cape  
Lithographers  
for a fast and  

accurate printing of the 
WPWA hiking guide! 

 
Federal and State Government  
 

$2,485,564 
USDOC NOAA & RICRMC 
Pawcatuck Fish Passage 
 

$50,000 
RICRMC 
Lower Shannock Falls Engineering 
 

$35,000 
USFWS 
Bradford & Shannock Fishways 

 
 

$11,600 
ECRI Education Fund 
Coalition for Water Security 
c/o Harold Ward 
 
 

$4,000 
RI Rivers Council 
Active Watershed Education Course 
 

$2,000  
RI State Senate 
Water Quality Monitoring 

Municipal Government  
 

Town of Stonington   $1000 
Town of Richmond  $750 
Town of Charlestown  $600 
Town of So. Kingstown  $500 
Town of West Greenwich $400   
Town of Exeter  $400 
 
Towns of Richmond & Hopkinton 
have also exempted property taxes on 
WPWA public access areas. 
 

 

If you have been wrongly omitted from 
any part of this list please contact  

Danielle Aube at the WPWA office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank You for Your Support! 
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To Promote and Protect the Integrity of the Lands and Waters of the Pawcatuck Watershed 

Wood-Pawcatuck Watershed Association 
203 B Arcadia Road 
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   To learn how your business or organization can become a sponsor of WATERSHED email info@wpwa.org 

Thank You to our Spring Sponsor of WATERSHED 
 

Members of the...Narragansett Chapter  
   Trout Unlimited 

 

  www.tu225.org 
 

  Conserving, protecting and restoring North America’s coldwater fisheries and their watersheds. 

Opinions expressed in Watershed are not necessarily 
those of WPWA, its Board of Trustees, or staff. 

WPWA Board of Trustees 
Malcolm J. Grant, President (Hope Valley) 
Nancy Hess, V. President (Richmond) 
Tom Boving, 2nd V. President (Hope Valley) 
Peter V. August, Treasurer (Arcadia) 
Laura Bottaro, Esq., Secretary (E. Greenwich) 
Harold R. Ward (Woodville) 
Kevin Breene (W. Greenwich) 
Geraldine Cunningham (Ashaway) 
Alan Desbonnet (Pawcatuck) 
Helen Drew (Carolina) 
Dante G. Ionata (N. Providence) 
Ed Lombardo (Greene)  
Alisa Morrison (N. Stonington) 

WPWA Staff 
Christopher J. Fox, Executive Director 
Denise J. Poyer, Program Director 
Danielle R. Aube, Program Assistant 
Brittney Austin, Summer Intern 
 
 
WPWA Campus 
203 Arcadia Road, Hope Valley, RI  02832 
at the Barberville Dam & River Access 
401-539-9017 
Email:  info@wpwa.org 
Website:  www.wpwa.org 
Blog:   http://wpwariverwatch.blogspot.com 

  Wood-Pawcatuck Watershed Association 

Thank You to all who showed up to help 
fix the bridge at Browning Mill Pond!   

The 2.3 mile loop trail around the pond is 
now ready for hikers thanks to WPWA 
members and volunteers resetting the 

bridge that makes crossing Roaring Brook 
on the western edge of the pond possible.  

From L to R Bob & Gail Ornstein, Peter & 
Maureen Gallagher, Ray Turgeon, Elly Heyder, 

Susan Sewall, & Danielle Aube seated.  
Not pictured are Cindy Jennerwein, Joe Jamroz,  

Dave Harrington & Chris Fox 


